Mount Pleasant Model Aircraft Club

August 19, 2014 Monthly Meeting MPMAC Field

Members Present: Al Haynes, Barry Kissoondial, Peter Knorr, Norm Eifler, Milo Frisbie, John Harper, Susie Harper, Monte Stratton, Rick Harless, Justin Waterman, Jim Whitehead, George Jennings

Meeting called to order and was presided over by Vice President Rick Harless in absence of President.

- Minutes had been sent to all members and by general agreement of those present they were approved.
- Treasurer's Report indicated a balance of \$632.44 as of August 19. Motion to accept the report was made by Monte, seconded by John. Motion carried.

Old Business

• It was concluded that the display at Sunnyside Park was a real success. Thank you to all who helped out.

New Business

- Susie and John gave report on what they found out at C&O about shirts and hats for club members. Several options for hats were presented. It was agreed that the club would pay the \$75.00 logo setup and then sell the hats for \$10.00 each to members; this means the hat cost is just over \$8.00. We will order 24 to start with and pay for them. The little extra will offset part of the setup fee. The ball cap style will be white with a nice club logo. Also, because we have paid the setup fee, you can order other styles; i.e., desert storm full brim hats. These will cost you around \$22.00 but we won't stock them. Motion was made and seconded to proceed with the hat order. Motion carried.
- Shirt ideas were also presented. These would be t-shirts with our regular club logo screen printed on back. Prices will be \$8.50 for Small to X-Large, \$10.32 for 2X-Large, \$10.80 for 3X-Large, and \$11.80 for 4X-Large. The setup charge will be \$65.75. Shirts will be available in several colors. It was decided to wait until next meeting. We will develop an order form. These prices are based on us buying at least 24 shirts. Bring your sizes and color preference to the September meeting. We will need money up-front when we order these.
- Gary Miller, a former member, has a bunch of nitro planes for sale. Call him at (989) 544-1033.
- On replacing picnic tables, John Harper and Monte are going to conspire.
- George indicated that he and Doug had changed the oil in the mower in mid-July.
- Upcoming events include: Saturday, August 30 at Gladwin, picnic and fun fly. Bring a dish to pass. This is always an outstanding event. So far, Monte, Doug and George are going. Also, the Free Swap Shop at Midland will be held Saturday, September 6 all morning. Bring

your stuff and sell out of your vehicle. It is at their flying field. Call if you need directions or get on the internet and get a map.

Motion made and seconded to adjourn. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Next meeting is September 16, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at the club field.

Minutes taken by George Jennings